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Dear Friends 
 
“And ultimately, it’s my life.” Those words were spoken on a recent radio debate 
about euthanasia. The contributor was seeking to justify his right to choose the 
time and manner of his death. But the debate could just have easily have been 
about abortion, or the redefinition of marriage, or a host of other current moral ‘hot 
potatoes’, for his statement sums up the philosophy of secular humanism that is 
coming to dominate our culture. In the absence of faith in God, the only compass 
left for my choices is my own wants and desires. Indeed the rejection of God is 
often explicitly commended as the prerequisite for moral and emotional maturity – 
the ability to stand on my own two feet and make my own decisions. To believe in 
God is to forfeit my freedom. 

Of course, even a moment’s thought reveals significant flaws with this creed. For a 
start it is simply not true. All of us live in a network of relationships that means that 
I can never act alone without impacting the lives of others. The husband who 
abandons his wife and children may try to justify his actions with the claims “It’s my 
life”, but most onlookers (not to mention his wife and children) would condemn it as 
utterly selfish. Likewise the teenager who ruins a family holiday by only considering 
his own wants is rightly regarded as immature. The fact is that humans are 
fundamentally relational beings, rather than autonomous individuals. In Bible 
language, we are covenant creatures, born into a web of commitments that 
ultimately derive their power from the One who made us and therefore owns us.  

Which explains why ‘it’s-my-life-ism’ is also an unliveable philosophy. If I try to 
retain exclusive possession of my life, I will shy away from all relationships that 
might tie down and make me committed or indebted to others. I will end up lonely, 
isolated and self-absorbed, which sadly describes the lives of a growing number of 
people in our culture: they are busy, successful, rich in possessions and 
experiences, but they have no-one with whom to share these things. 

But the ultimate tragedy of this belief in human independence is that it places an 
unbearable weight on the individual to take sole responsibility for their happiness. 
My present well-being, not to mention my eternal joy, rests on me and my choices. 
If I am unhappy, I have no-one to blame by myself and no-one to rescue me but 
myself. No wonder it’s a short step to demanding the ‘right to die’.  

What a relief, then, for the Christian to hear the words Paul wrote to the church in 
Corinth: ‘You are not your own; you were bought with a price.’ By creation I belong 
to God, but in my sin I have rejected his loving ownership. Yet God loved me so 
much that he was willing to buy me back as his possession at the infinite cost of 
his own blood. My eternal security and happiness rest no longer on me and my 
efforts but on him and his past work of redemption. To the ears of those who place 
independence above all else, this language of belonging sounds like slavery but, 
as the Christian discovers, it is perfect freedom. It is only as more see through the 
lies of our culture, that they will discover the joy and security that comes from 
belonging to Christ. 

 

With every best wish, 

Phil Parker 

Rector 
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Appleton WI 
 
What a splendid afternoon we had on the 
occasion of our 95th birthday! It was lovely to 
be all together again at an almost normal 
monthly meeting. The weather was kind, the 
entertainment was amazing and the tea was 
delicious. The final treat was a piece of 
the  birthday cake, which had been beautifully 
decorated by Ann Biles. 
Although we don't usually have a meeting in 
August, these are still not usual times, so we 
have decided to have another picnic in 
Appleton sports ground on Thursday, 19th 
August at 2pm. 
You don't need to bring anything, unless you 
really want to, as Jenny is very kindly providing 
a cream tea. There is no charge for this , but 
Jenny would appreciate a donation for her 
cancer charity. 
If it is wet we will be in the pavilion. 

Elaine Flint 
01865 861838 

 

John Coombs 

St Laurence Church offers grateful thanks and 

appreciation for the life of John Coombs, who 

died last month.  John was a faithful servant of 

the Church and organist at St Laurence Apple-

ton.   Over many years he was present at al-

most every service, carrying out numerous du-

ties in addition to playing and singing.  He also 

served on the Parochial Church Council and as 

Electoral Role Officer.   He was much missed 

when in recent years he was unable to attend 

services.  We were saddened to hear that he 

had died and send our deepest sympathy to his 

family.  

See Page 7 for Tribute  

‘Songs of Praise’  

Sunday 22nd August 

In the Barn at South Lawn, Netherton Road, 

5pm.  

Join us for a service for the community of cele-
bration and ‘Songs of Praise’.  Post pandemic, 
it’s a wonderful opportunity to get to know one 

another or to reconnect. 

Are you new to the Parish?  Come along and 

meet some new faces. 

Whether you have been a volunteer, served 
your community as a key worker, or have kept 
a low profile in these uncertain times, come 
and join us for this service of celebration and 

thanksgiving.   

Choose your favourite hymn and let us know 
by posting it in the box in the village shop or 
email it to 

events@stlaurencechurchappleton.org. 

 

Grants Available for 

local school leavers. 

If you previously attended Appleton Primary 

School and are resident in Appleton with 

Eaton and you are leaving Secondary Educa-

tion this summer, you may be eligible for a 

grant of up to £100 towards University books 

or tools for an Apprenticeship. 

To make an application please send an email 

with details of your proposed course or train-

ing, to Mr David Dymock, Clerk of the Apple-

ton Trust. dymockdj@gmail.com 

  

mailto:events@stlaurencechurchappleton.org
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Volunteers 
URGENTLY needed 
for Appleton Baby 
and Toddler Group 

It's been a very different year for the group but 
we continue to have a wonderful community of 
parents, carers, grandparents, and children 
meeting every Friday morning. This 
September the entire existing committee is 
moving on as our youngest all start school, 
therefore, we need to find a new team to run 
this fabulous organisation. If you have a few 
hours free each Friday morning and would like 
to learn more about what's involved please 
email Gabs Brown at gabsbrown@gmail.com. 
Let's make sure this vital village 

resource continues! 

Appleton Almshouse 
Vacancy 

 

The Appleton Church Almshouses in Eaton 
Road provide low-cost housing within the cen-
tre of the village. They are intended for people 
with a housing need in the Parish of Appleton 
with Eaton. There will shortly be a vacancy for 

one of the almshouses.  

The almshouses were renovated to a high 
standard in 2005, and this house includes mod-
ern facilities whilst retaining old features of 
interest. The house has a lounge, kitchen and 
toilet on the ground floor; and a double bed-
room and en-suite bathroom on the first floor. 
This accommodation is suitable for either a 
single person or a couple, but not for family 

occupation. 

Applications are now invited for this vacancy. 
They must be made in writing on an application 
form, which is available from the address be-
low. Applicants will be required to provide (on a 
confidential basis) certain personal information 
and financial details, and the names of two 
referees. The Trustees may wish to interview 

eligible applicants.   

 

Applications must be made in writing by 
31st August 2021. 

Application forms and further details of the 

almshouse and costs are available from: 

Peter Day, Polgraines, Faringdon Road, 
Cumnor, Oxford, OX2 9QY; 

email:  phm.day202@btinternet.com;  tel: 
01865 862671. 

 

The Trustees, Church Almshouses Charity 

 

The Besselsleigh 
Wood Group  

invite you to join them in the 
Woods  

(the clearing off the central 
Appleton/Besselsleigh path)  
between 12 noon and 4pm 

(free entry) for the 
2021 BWG WoodFest   

Sunday 12th September  
 
Charges will be made (cash please) for the 
BBQ, Tea, Coffee, Squash and Cakes, (BBQ 
12 noon – 2pm) 
 
Bushcraft, guided tours, story-telling, 
demonstrations, Forest School activities and 
more. 
A fun day out for all the family.  
Just come along armed with your own rug to 
sit on and some cash! 
 
For further info: Ring 01865 863581 or 
864808 
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Gardening 
Club 

 
 

Following discussions, the committee has very 
reluctantly come to the conclusion that it will 
not be possible to run the Village Show in the 
normal way this year. At the time of writing the 
daily number of Covid cases are rising and are 
unlikely to have eased by the beginning of 
September. We therefore feel it is in the best 
interest of all to cancel the Village Show with a 
view to having the same classes in next year’s 
show.  It may be possible for us to arrange a 

Show in the spring next year. 

Our lecture programme, which starts again in 
October, will be on Zoom until the Spring when 
we are hoping to be able to meet again in 
person. On 13th October Alan Down will give us 
a talk on Colour in the Winter Garden. Alan is a 
well-known broadcaster and writer who will 
inspire us to raise our ambitions for the coming 
months. The talk will start at 7.30 pm and 
members will receive an email in advance with 
a link to the talk. New members are always 

welcome to join the club. 

In the meantime enjoy your gardens. 

 
Hon. Secretary 

Janet Hutton 
01865 865269 

Appleton Voluntary 
Transport Scheme 
(AVTS) 
 
It is ten years since AVTS was set up, under 
the auspices of the County Council’s 
Community First Oxfordshire programme, to 
help villagers in our community to attend 

medical appointments. 

Many of the original drivers are no longer able 
to continue, and although we do have some 
very welcome new blood, most drivers are 
available on certain days of the week – we do 
need more to be sure of being able to meet all 

requests for transport. 

In addition, we would like to recruit at least two 
villagers in separate households (who would 
not be volunteer drivers) to share the holding of 
the contact mobile phone, to take requests for 
transport and to contact drivers to find 

volunteers for these requested journeys.   

If you could help with either the booking phone 
or being a driver, please contact Penny on 
862865. We are very grateful to the new 
drivers who have joined in the last few months, 
and thank all those who have stepped down for 

their support over many years.. 

A final note – Covid safety measures remain in 
force for all journeys, and will continue until 
further notice.  We are happy to receive 
requests for transport for medical or dental 
appointments in Oxford and locally.  The 
contact telephone is 07503 447884.  Leave a 
message if your call is not answered and we 
will get back to you, but please give 48 hours’ 

notice of any appointment. 
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Appleton with Eaton 
History Club  

The History group has been very active over 
the last few weeks.   In June the group was 
given a tour of the site and finds at the 
Besselsleigh excavation site as part of the 
Appleton Area Archaeological Project. Thanks 
go to Jane Harrison for her excellent 
explanation of the items found so far. Jane is 
hoping to give another talk to the village on the 
progress of the project and further information 
will follow in due course. At the beginning of 
July we enjoyed our annual summer evening 
walk, this time around Eaton village, which 
included visiting some of the older houses 
there.  The walk was preceded by drinks in 
David and Sue Hine’s beautiful garden. Many 
thanks to them, and to Andrew and Shani 
Farrant, and Cathy and Bruce Gow for 
explaining the very interesting histories of their 
properties.  
 
The next meeting of the History Group will be 
on Thursday 2nd September at 7.30pm and 
may be a combination of Zoom, which has 
proved very successful, and meeting in 
person. We have several members who no 
longer live in the village but who are still very 
active in the group so using Zoom means 
everyone can be included. We are always 
encouraging new members so please join us if 
you are interested in exploring any aspect of 
our local history. We are a very friendly, 
informal and welcoming group. Please contact 
Jackie Lewis (awehg1@gmail.com, 07813 
602638) if you would like more information.    

 

Jackie Lewis 

for AwEHG 

Update on the Comet 
Minibus to Abingdon 

 

With the easing of lockdown restrictions, the 
Monday Comet minibus to Abingdon, no long-
er has to run with a restricted number of pas-
sengers.  Face masks must continue to be 

worn on the bus. 

The minibus has 4 stops in Appleton.  The 
service starts at 10am near the village shop 
and is then ready to stop, if flagged down, at 
the War Memorial, near the allotments and at 

the top of Millway Lane.   

The returning minibus leaves Abingdon at 

1pm. 

All we ask is that passengers donate £2.50 
for each return journey, for which there is a 
money box for donations, kept by the Post 

Office counter.  

Opera in 
the Garden 

   
 
 
 

Sat 4th September 
7pm 

In aid of Sobell House 
 
On the riverbank at Cubs Puddle - Gates open 
6.30pm 
Bring your own seating, drinks and picnics and 
cash for the raffle! 
 
Tickets £15 each - Please contact Claire on 

cbarratt28@gmail.com or 07767 400419 

  

mailto:cbarratt28@gmail.com
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Tribute to John Coombs 

 
John was born in 1929 in Brixton, South London the son of an East End tailor and ballet school 
pianist. Leaving school at 15 years old he spent the next 15 years working as a clerk at Boosey 
and Hawkes, a leading classical music publisher. 
During his national service he became a trumpet and bugle player. John's mother recognised  
his talent for singing,  and  without  any formal  training encouraged him to audition leading to 
him being successfully recruited by the BBC singers: where he spent the next 15 years as a full 
time tenor singer, performing countless times on the BBC morning services, travelling Europe, 
performing  and  appearing in many TV and radio shows. In addition to this he performed many 
times at the Proms including Last Nights. He performed in operas at Covent Garden and the 
Colliseum. In his twenties he composed his own opera ‘Valpone’ which was performed in 1957, 
the same year that he met his dear wife Sheila, who was the daughter of the Conductor and 
Director of The City Opera Club. 
In 1959 their son Nigel was born and in 1963 their daughter Angela. The family moved to 
Wembley for many happy family years. Sadly Nigel passed away in 1972 afflicted by Muscular 
Dystrophy, a fate he shared with his Uncle Michael a generation earlier. John encouraged 
Angela to follow in his performing footsteps which she did, becoming a professional dancer for 
several years.  During  his time in Wembley as well as his BBC commitments he also made time 
to sing weekly in a renowned choir at St James's Church, Sussex Garden. He sang on a 
Saturday morning in a Wembley synagogue and translated many works from German to 
English. His talent transcending borders and religions. He became a professional translator his 
clients regularly including the Prince of  Liechtenstein- spending many long hours conversing in 
German. John enjoyed boats and messing about on the water. He bought a boat and named 
her Navarino which he kept from 1970 to the present day enjoying both The Grand Union Canal 
in London, and later the Oxford Canal. 
In 1980 when it was almost time for Angela to end her school education John and Sheila began 
to think about moving away from their lifetime London base to seek out a quieter (Sheila hoped 
less busy life). Sheila's family had retired to Oxford in the 1960's and they were keen to follow in 
the same direction to a city with many musical and cultural opportunities. 
After  much deliberation  they chose their cottage in the  picturesque  village of Appleton where 
they remained for most of the rest of their lives. John did manage to stay extremely busy, 
translating many more works, music copying and arranging productions for the BBC. He 
became the full time organist for Oxford Crematorium where he is quoted to have played for 
over 10,000 funerals. His duties in the village were also extensive, locking and unlocking the 
Church every day for two decades, church organist, playing and arranging the music for most 
services, funerals and weddings for his community. He was also the organist and supporter of 
Appleton Chapel, one of a team of organists at Wootton, Dry Sandford and Besselsleigh 
churches. 
John's passing will leave many memories and legacies, however, after outliving his dear wife 
and son by so many years he is sure to be at peace and rest with them now. 
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NEWS FROM 
Email: appletonshop@gmail.com  
Web: www.appletonshop.co.uk 
Tel:  01865 863191 

Opening hours: 
Shop 
Monday–Friday: 7am–6pm 
Saturday : 8am–3pm (summer opening 
up till August Bank Holiday) 
Sunday: 8am–12noon 
Post Office   
Monday & Thursday 
 9am–1pm 

www.appleton-eaton.org 
www.facebook.com/appletoncommunityshop 

Shop Tel No: 01865 863191      

appletonshop@gmail.com 

 

 2019/20 2020/21 2021/22 
May 24,532 30,553 21,608 
June 24,276 28,172 25,008 
July 28,976 28,988 
Aug 25,199 24,338 
Sept 23,131 22,704 
Oct 23,504 22,402 
Nov 22,107 22,995 
Dec 24,524 24,992 
Jan 20,700 22,924 
Feb 19,962 22,000 
Mar 27,669 24,876 
April 28,522 22,316 

MONTHLY TURNOVER 

Covid 19, Masks and Social 
Distancing 
 
 
The directors and management of the Shop 
have agreed that it would be appropriate to 
keep the Shop’s existing Covid prevention 
procedures in place for the time being. 
We would therefore ask you all, our customers, 
to continue to wear masks when shopping and 
to keep numbers in the Shop at any one time 
down to two (or family groups). 
 
The Delta variant seems to be particularly 
rampant at the moment and we need to 
continue to do all we can to keep our 
customers, as well as our staff and volunteers, 
safe. 
We are aware that there will not be a legal 
requirement to wear a mask or to practice 
social distancing and we have advised our 
volunteers not to incur any unpleasantness by 
attempting to enforce any rules.   
We are however confident that for the main 
part we can rely as always on local goodwill 
and decency, as we would all wish to keep 
everyone safe, double, partly or non-vaccinated 
as they may be. 
Thank you in advance for your continued co-
operation. 
Keep safe yourselves. 
 
 

Jane Cranston 
Chair – Appleton Community Shop 

 

August Bank Holiday 

Opening Times 

Shop Open- Monday 30th August 9am -

11am  

Post Office  

Closed Monday 30th August 

Open Tuesday 31st August 9am-1 pm 

mailto:appletonshop@gmail.com
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Your gifts are collected regularly and sent to 

the local food bank for those in urgent need. 

Take a look at the Community Shop home 

page on the new village website at:  

 www.appleton-eaton.org 

And Follow us on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/appletoncommunityshop 

Shop Tel No: 01865 863191   

 

 

Appleton Cricket 
Club 

 

 

Appleton Cricket Club is renowned as a very 

inclusive club which welcomes newcomers of 

all abilities. 

For more information please contact one of the 

following:  

Wayne Geller (Sunday captain ) on 

wayne.geller@btinternet.com 

Alex Gilkes     (Midweek captain) on 

alexgilkes@hotmail.com 

Roger Gilkes  (Chairman) on 

rhgilkes@gmail.com. 

 

Fixtures in August: 

Sunday 1st   v  Headington Quarry (?) 

Sunday 8th  v  Far From the MCC (home) 

Sunday 15th   v  Cumnor SAS (home) 

Sunday 22nd  v  Blewbury (away) 

We would love to hear from you or see you at 

any of our matches. 

Summer is here! 
 

• How about fresh sliced ham, we can take 
orders to avoid disappointment.  

• Fresh meat available in the chiller, orders 
can be taken for barbeque items or other meat 
we don't keep in stock.  
• Charcoal and large bags of ice. 
•  Beers and wines to keep your barbeque 
party well served.  
• Fresh tubs of olives, hummus, tzatziki, 
salami and local cheeses available to make up a 
quick deli board 
• Team with Cornfields bread or make your 
own with the excellent Wessex mill flour.  
• Demi baguettes, ciabatta to bake at home.  

 

Join our Volunteers    

We currently need more volunteer help with the 

following: 

During the summer months- people to join the 

bank of volunteers willing to help out when a 

regular volunteer is away. 

If you would like to know more about volunteer-

ing, please contact the shop (863191) or email: 

appletonshop@gmail.com 

 

Remember while you shop 

 Give to the 

Emergency 

Food Bank  

Place your donation of 

dry groceries and /or 

toiletries in the plastic 

boxes below the Post 

Office counter, opposite 

the cards. 

mailto:wayne.geller@btinternet.com
mailto:alexgilkes@hotmail.com
mailto:rhgilkes@gmail.com
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Appleton with 
Eaton Tennis 
Club 

 
 
The Tennis Club is very busy and offering a 
full service to all our Members. All our 
organised Club Social sessions are very well 
attended, as is Cardio tennis on a Wednesday 
morning.  The annual Club Tournament is 
now underway as are League matches in the 
local Oxfordshire Leagues. 
 
Following the Stage 4 Unlocking, we are no 
longer operating under COVID restrictions, 
but still following Government advice. 
Members are still requested to book a court 
before coming to the Club but may attend any 
of the regular Club organised sessions with 
any need to pre-book. 
 
We still cannot offer Pay and Play sessions to 
Non-Members. However, Members are 
allowed to bring along visitors for a small 
visitor fee. 
Join Us 
The new Membership season started on 1 
Apr. Membership Fees for the 21/22 Season 
are offered at a rebated rate which can be 
enjoyed by new Members as well as renewing 
Members: 
   

Accompanying Adult  £23 
Adult    £49 
Family    £101
  
Junior 11<    £9 
Junior12>    £18 
Student    £18 

 
If you would like to join this thriving club, 
please contact the club by email - 
appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com .  
We offer individual adult, family and junior 

memberships.  

 

 
For more information and to contact the 

club: 

Email: 

appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com 

Website: https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/

AppletonwithEatonTennisClub 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/  

PELLMANS 

Your Local Solicitors 

• Business and Employment 

Law 

  Contracts, Legal Compliance 

& Disputes 

• Property 

  Buying & Selling Homes, 

Commercial & Agricultural 

• Wills, Probate and Trusts 

  Tax Planning & Lasting 

Powers of Attorney 

01865 884400 

www.pellmans.co.uk 

1 Abbey Street, Eynsham, Witney, Oxford 

OX29 4TB 

Home visits and evening appointments 

available 

mailto:appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub
http://www.facebook.com/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/
http://www.facebook.com/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/
http://www.pellmans.co.uk/
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Advertiser 
Deadline for  September issue: 

12.30, 19th  August (19th of the month is the usual deadline) 

Notices for village organisations 
All printed copy to the shop or by email to 
editor.advertiser@gmail.com before the deadline. Please email if you can!  
No formal payment is required but we ask for a donation towards the running costs of the Advertiser: between £5-50 depending on the 
length and frequency of entries. Please try to restrict your item to half a page maximum. Liaise with David Staunton to agree an   
appropriate donation.  

Advertisements 
To book advertising space: 
email  Wanda Todd: accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 

•Listing: 

30p per word of 3 letters or more and a  minimum of £3.00 per advert. 
Each telephone and email address is to count as a word 

•Display adverts: 

£25 for a quarter page 

Please indicate whether you want (1) a   display advert or (2) a listing. If you want a listing the charge is made per word so please either 
supply the text or say how many words. Note that payment is required in  advance, and for long-term adverts we would like 3 months in 
advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC 
and sent to Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Appleton OX13 5JN 

Appleton website is now 
www.appleton-eaton.org 

 

Appleton Village Hall  

 
The Village Hall has been able to reopen for 
indoor activities under government 
guidelines. Various classes are taking place - 
Yoga, Zumba and Dance Fusion are all back 
and running weekly sessions. We also have 
a couple of village parties already booked for 
the autumn. 
 
The hall has plenty of availability during the 
daytime so please get in touch if you would 
like to make a booking: 
appletonvillagehallbookings@gmail.com.    
 
Save the date! Friday 24th September: ‘Jazz 
in the Hall’ with Scottish jazz duo Ian Millar 
and Dominic Spencer. Check them out 
at www.millarandspencer.co.uk 

mailto:accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:appletonvillagehallbookings@gmail.com
https://www.millarandspencer.co.uk/
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News from the Appleton with Eaton Parish 
Council 
 
Covid-19 
As the Council is sure you are all aware, as of the 19th July, England has entered Step 4 of the 
roadmap out of lockdown.  The Parish Council notes that while restrictions have been eased, 
cases remain high and some local restrictions will remain such as mask wearing in the shop.  
Further information can be found at https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus.   
As the Parish Council receives any new information, we will communicate with residents via e-
mail, noticeboards and the website.  If you wish to receive e-mails from the Parish Council, 
please visit appleton-eaton.org and scroll to the very bottom of the home page to subscribe to 
the mailing list. 
If you need any assistance related to Covid-19, because for example you are isolating or 
shielding, please contact the clerk who can direct you to the appropriate Coronavirus Appleton 
Besselsleigh and Eaton Support Group (CABES) person. 
 
Footpath between Appleton with Eaton and Northmoor Lock 
As you may be aware, the Parish Council has made an application for a Definitive Map 
Modification Order to allow the crossing of the Thames from Appleton.  Unfortunately, while the 
County Council had favoured this in November 2020, after consultation with the landowners, 
the County Council has now made the determination not to issue the order. 
The Parish Council will be meeting on the 2nd August to discuss the possibility of appealing this 
decision. 
 
Keeping Paths and Pavements Clear 
Thank you for all of your efforts in keeping our paths and pavements clear.  There has been an 
improvement.  As a reminder, the council would like to ask residents to please not park on 
footpaths and pavements.  Please also ensure that tradespeople visiting your property behave 
similarly.  
In addition to parking, the council would like to ask residents to ensure paths and pavements 
are clear from foliage to allow safe passage of people with pushchairs, wheelchairs, walkers, 
etc. 
We very much thank you in advance for your cooperation on this matter to ensure people can 
enjoy walking safely in the village. 
 
63 Bus Service 
The Parish Council has learned that funding for the 63 buses will continue until April 2022, 
beyond the first year to August 2021 that was originally funded.  Whether or not the service 
continues later into 2022 depends on a number of factors including the number of passengers 
that use the service. 
 
 
Bonfires 
The Parish Council asks that residents follow the following guidelines set out by the Vale of 
White Horse District Council with regards to bonfires. 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
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Advice if you’re thinking of having a bonfire 
COVID-19 update – we’re urging people not to light bonfires during the pandemic.  This 
is because breathing in smoke can impair a person’s oxygen intake and, with more 
people remaining at home, lighting a bonfire could cause someone to experience 
breathing problems. 
 
Please consider doing one of these options instead: 

Use our garden waste collection service 
Use our bulky house waste collection service 
Bag it up and take it to your local waste recycling centre 

If all the options above are not possible, please follow this advice: 
Out of courtesy, please let your neighbours know before you light a fire 
Only burn dry/clean wood and garden waste 

Please do not: 
Burn damp material 
Burn rubbish, such as plastic, foam, paint or rubber 
Light the fire using engine oil, methylated spirits or petrol 
Light the fire in windy weather 
Leave it unattended, even if the fire is just smouldering 

Full details can be found here:  Bonfires and nuisance smoke - Vale of White Horse District 
Council (whitehorsedc.gov.uk) 
 
Adult Gym Equipment in Jubilee Park 
Back in April the Parish Council asked for views on the adult gym equipment currently in Jubilee 
Park.  We had a very minimal response to our article so it appears the demand doesn’t justify 
the cost of moving them to the sportsfield.  However, we do need to remove these from Jubilee 
Park for health and safety reasons.  The space made will be used for new equipment for 
younger children which is appropriate for the Park. 
 
If anyone would like these pieces of equipment and/or would be able to assist the Parish 
Council in the removal of them, please contact the clerk on the contact information below by 
30th August. 
 
Website 
The council has had very positive feedback on its new website, Appleton With Eaton (appleton-
eaton.org).  We have also added a calendar to the site which we hope will be useful. If you 
have any news, events and/or information you think would be useful for the website, please feel 
free to contact the clerk. 
 
 

Allison Leigh, Parish Clerk 
01865 865 876 / parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com 

http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/vale-of-white-horse-district-council/recycling-rubbish-and-waste/what-goes-in-what-bin/garden-waste/
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/vale-of-white-horse-district-council/recycling-rubbish-and-waste/bulky-waste-collections/
https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/environment-and-planning/waste-and-recycling/household-waste/household-waste-recycling-centres?utm_term=nil&utm_content=
https://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/bonfires-and-nuisance-smoke/
https://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/bonfires-and-nuisance-smoke/
https://www.appleton-eaton.org/
https://www.appleton-eaton.org/
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EDITOR: David Staunton, Homeleigh 
House, Netherton Road, Appleton,  
Tel 862505 
Email:  editor.advertiser@gmail.com 
DISTRIBUTION COORDINATOR:  
Sophie Willis.  
Email:  willissophie@googlemail.com 
ACCOUNTS: Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell 
Lane, Appleton. Email: 
accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
 
NOTE: This newsletter is also available 
on the  Parish website. If you do not wish 
your item to be displayed online, please 
inform the Editor. All items are included in 
good faith, and the Appleton with Eaton 
Advertiser cannot take responsibility for 
any content. 

ADVERTISEMENTS See p.11 for costs and deadlines 

Freelance Hairdresser 
20 years experience. Contact Stella on 
01865 864687. mobile 07977 099975 
 

OXFORD WOOD RECYCLING 
A mystery no longer…. An Aladdin’s cave of 
reclaimed wood and UK hardwoods for 
construction and DIY 
And just down the road in Abingdon!  
Find us at 4, Suffolk Way OX14 5JX. Tel 
01235 861228. Website www.owr.org.uk     
Opening hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-4.30pm Sat 
9.00am-3.00pm. 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING  
unbeatable results & your 
carpets dry in approx. 1 hour !   Call Grimebusters 
01865 726983 
 

FARMOOR OSTEOPATH  
Do you suffer from lower back pain, sciatica, 
rheumatism, arthritis, sports injury or muscle 
tension? If so, consult your local osteopath - Sarah 
Ingram D.O., M.I.C.O., G.Os.C. registered with the 
General Osteopathic Council (Osteopath's Act 
1993), Tel. 01865 864053. 
www.oxfordshireosteopath.co.uk 
 

JAMES JOLLY 
Garden clearance, maintenance, hedge cutting, 
tree surgery, fencing and patio cleaning. 
Tel. 01865 390740 
 

LLOYD'S TREE SERVICES  
A friendly, professional service. Please feel free to 
contact me for advice or a no obligation quote. 
Email lloyd@lloydstreeservices.com or through 
www.lloydstreeservices.com or 07714  255209 
 
Tamsyn Lay MSc (Hons) MChiro MMCA 
MCTIMONEY CHIROPRACTOR - FYFIELD 
In pain or do you just require a general back 
check?  Chiropractic can help with back pain and 
sciatica, neck, shoulder and hip pain, headaches, 
migraines, sports injuries and rehabilitation and 
general well-being.   
13 Norwood Avenue, Southmoor OX135AD 
 07810 557639/tlay@espina.co.uk 
 
DAVIDSON-DECORATING 
Interior, and wallpapering. 
References available.  
Siobhan 07765780672 
davidsondecorating@gmail.com 
 

APT HARD LANDSCAPING  
Paving: Fencing :Stone walling: 
Brickwork :Turfing:General garden 
maintenance  
Andy:07887778784 
email:andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 

Appleton Village Hall 
Suitable for meetings, parties, dances and 

wedding receptions. Enquiries  
Juliet Carter 

appletonvillagehallbookings@gmail.com 
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ST LAURENCE APPLETON WITH BESSELSLEIGH 
CHURCH SERVICES 

August 2021 

 
 
 
Sunday 1

st
   8.00 am   Communion Service 

    10.00 am   All Age Service   

                        
Sunday 8

th
     10.00 am   All Age Service  

      6.00 pm   Evensong  
        
Sunday 15th   10:00 am  All Age Service followed by a short communion 

  

        
Sunday 22

nd   
10:00 am  All Age Service followed by a short communion 

     5.00 pm   Songs of Praise in the Barn at South Lawn  

       Netherton Rd      
 
Sunday 29

th   
10:00 am  All Age Service followed by a short communion 

 
 
 

Who to Call: 
For enquiries about Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals, Pastoral care, Holy Communion at home, Church 
buildings, please contact Rev’d Phil Parker, on 655867, or email him on 
rector@stlaurencechurchappleton.org 

Services will be held in the church building, or, if necessary, by Zoom or 
YouTube. Please consult our website www.stlaurenceappleton.org for up-to-
date information. 
 
If you would like to join us for Sunday Club please email 
events@stlaurencechurchappleton.org and we will send you the link. 
Prayer Meetings, ‘The Bible Talks’ and Home Groups will resume in 
September. 
The Church building is now open every day for private prayer. 

mailto:enquiries@stlaurencechurchappleton.org

